
J Bruning 
fyi-request-21987-878ba044@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Tena koe 

Your request for Official information, reference: HNZ00013316 

Te Whatu Ora 
Health New Zealand 

Thank you for your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) to Manato Hauora, the 
Ministry of Health on 3 March 2023. Your request was transferred in part to Te Whatu Ora - Health 
New Zealand on 16 March 2023 as the information is more closely connected with the functions of 
our agencies. You requested: 

d) Re: Staged rollout of the COVID-19 Vaccine and Immunisation Programme and the
Sequencing Framework. Please supply a list of all briefings, submissions, aide memoire,
or advice provided by the Ministry to the Hon Chris Hipkins and Director General Ashley
Bloomfield, from 1 October 2020-1 January 2021 including the dates and title of each
document. Information required is in relation to scheduling of the staged rollout to all of the
COVID-19 Vaccine and Immunisation Programme and the Sequencing Framework
overseen by Hipkins and Bloomfield. (2)"

Please see below a list of the relevant documents provided: 

• COVID-19 Immunisation Documents for Publication, dated 17 Dec 2020
• Update on the COVID-19 Immunisation Strategy and Programme Briefing, dated 19

November 2020
• Update on the COVID-19 Immunisation Strategy and Programme Briefing 2, dated 25

November 2020

• COVID-19 Immunisation Programme - Gantt Chart and Governance, dated 15 Oct 2020
• Aide-memoire imms-vacc strategy HR 20202009 DG advisory, dated 26 Nov 2020

• Aide-memoire imms-vacc strategy HR 20202009, dated 3 Dec 2020
• Aide-memoire COVID Imms Vaccine and Access for Pacific, dated 4 Dec 2020

You can also refer here for more previous OIA releases, which may be of use: 

www.health.govt.nz/about-ministry/information-releases/release-ministerial-decision-making­

documents/covid-19-immunisation-programme-cabinet-papers-and-minutes. 

How to get in contact 

If you have any questions, you can contact us at hnz0IA@health.govt.nz. 

If you are not happy with this response, you have the right to make a complaint to the 
Ombudsman. Information about how to do this is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
by phoning 0800 802 602. 




